
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from meeting held on 08/14/2013 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM.   
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif presented the minutes from the June meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian provided the following account of club finances: 
 

• The balance in the operational fund is $1913.14   
• All bills are paid except remaining field mowing and porta-potty 
• We made $104.28 at the Buy and Fly 

 
Field Marshall 

Ray had nothing to report. 
 

Safety Report 
Bill had nothing to report. 
 

Newsletter Editor  
Henry had nothing to report, except for a continued call for content for the newsletter. 

 
Chief Flight Instructor Report 

Wings Certificates were presented to our two newest pilots 
• Roger Smith 
• John Flynn 

 
Old Business 

Bill Losey reviewed the Mini-Maker fair at the Exton Library  
• 12 members helped.  It was a great success 
• Magazines and applications were handed out 
• The simulator was a bit hit.  We need more than one simulator in future events. 

 
New Business 

Bill Brueckman gave details on the planned flying demonstration for the Russellville 
Junior Grange 

• Saturday, August 15th starting about 6PM 
• We're expecting about 20 kids 
• Will have a simulator set up as well as demonstration flying 
• The club will serve hot dogs, sodas and Herrs chips thanks to Cecil Miller   

 
Bill Brueckman also proposed that we all come out and fly on Saturday August 17th, as 
this is Model Aviation Day 
 

 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
New Business (continued) 

We discussed the Fall Picnic planned for September 7th coordinated by Dick Plyler  
• Should start at 10AM with lunch at noon 
• Bring a covered dish and your own drinks.   
• The club will provide fried chicken and Sloppy Joes. 

 
 
Other Business 

Rich Kline will be taking his van to Hamburg for the Giant Scale event on Saturday the 
17th.  Rich will also be going up to Bethel to the Golden Age Air Museum the following 
Saturday (August 24th).  Anyone who wants a ride to these events should let Rich know 
and meet at West Field by 9AM.   
 
Tom Lauletta reminded everyone that the New Garden Airshow will be on August 24th 
and 25th.   

 
New Members 

 
The club voted and approved full membership for the following prospective members: 

• John Flynn (prospective from 2012) 
• Garret Duvall (who we voted in spite of a forced absence) 

 
The club voted and approved probationary membership for: 
 

• Andrew (Tommy) Bedsole – Tommy is Roger Smith's neighbor.  He is in the 9th 
grade and has been flying for years (mostly helicopter). Tommy will be 
sponsored by Roger Smith. 

 
 

 
50/50 
 Rich Kline won $35 in the 50/50 raffle. 
 ________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
Louis Kinney showed a Pro-flow canister muffler for his gasser.  The muffler is extremely light, 

but expensive at $250 with an additional $65 for the header.  He hopes to reduce the 
aircraft noise level below the current 93dB. 
 

The meeting was closed at around 7:35 PM 
 

Next Meeting 
Saturday, October 5th at 9:00 AM at the Post House Restaurant 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


